
 
 
 

Over the Counter (OTC) Equity Securities Disclosure 

 

Trading in OTC equity securities carries a high degree of risk and may not be appropriate for all investors. In 
particular, OTC equity securities may be "thinly traded" or more illiquid than exchange-listed securities. Thinly 
traded or more illiquid products tend to increase price volatility.   
 
Under certain circumstances, OTC equity securities may not be registered with the Securities and Exchange 
Commission (SEC) and therefore may not be subject to the same reporting, disclosure, and regulatory oversight 
requirements that apply to SEC-registered securities. Investors are strongly advised to proceed with caution and 
thoroughly research companies before transacting in OTC equity securities. In some cases, issuers of OTC equity 
securities may have no obligation to provide information to investors and, in many cases, reliable information 
regarding issuers of OTC equity securities, their prospects, or the risks associated with the business of such issuers 
may not be available. As a result, it may be difficult to properly value investments in OTC equity securities. A 
person considering an OTC equity security should exercise additional care and perform thorough diligence before 
making any investment decision regarding an OTC equity security. 
 
ETC Brokerage or Axos Clearing, our Clearing Firm, at our discretion, may restrict your ability to enter market 
orders and other order types in certain instances and require you to place limit orders to trade OTC equity 
securities. Some order types when used for OTC equity securities may trigger, route, or execute in a manner 
different than exchange-listed securities.  
 
To the extent that one participates in any OTC equity security transaction, the investor acknowledges that they 
understand that OTC equity securities may be subject to different trading rules and trade on systems and venues 
different than exchange-listed securities. The investor may encounter significant delays in executions, reports of 
executions, and updating of quotations in OTC equity securities. Although market data relating to OTC equity 
securities may update, displayed pricing information and other OTC equity securities market data may not be 
current at any given point in time. 
 
As a self-directed investor, you assume full responsibility for each and every transaction in or for your account 
and for your own investment strategies and decisions, including with respect to any transactions in OTC equity 
securities. 
 

Additional regulatory guidance on Over the Counter Equity Securities can be found at the SEC website, 
https://www.investor.gov/introduction-investing/investing-basics/glossary/over-counter-otc-securities 
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